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If the lanai sliding door is left closed 
for couple weeks it may get stuck 
because the rubber strip releases 
some kind of sticking substance. It 
would need someone with a strong 
arm to re-open again. One possible 
preventive maintenance is to use 
“Xylene” and “Silicone Spray” over 
the rubber. 

Getting the lanai sliding door off the 
track is another possible problem 
that could happen. Make sure every 
time you open the door you use 
both hands to prevent the door to 
smash against the rubber stopper 
and getting off track.


